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Issue no. 17Notes from the meeting on Monday December 3 2007 

Christ Church, 263 Barry Road, London SE22  

TAKEnote 
Dulwich Community Council

Main items discussed at this
meeting:

• Local Implementation Plan
annual progress report 

• Supplementary planning
(guidance) documents –
consultation 

• Police safer neighbourhood
teams – update reports

Local Implementation plan
annual progress report 
Officers from the traffic and transport group (Barbara Selby and David Moffat) were
present at the meeting to explain that the transport planning team is set to start
compiling its funding submission to Transport for London (TfL) for transport
programmes in Southwark for 2009/10. This process feeds into Southwark’s Local
Implementation Plan annual progress report.  Under the LIP APR, the Council will be
bidding for money to fund a number of transport improvements in the borough,
covering programme areas like:

• Local safety schemes
• 20 mph zones
• Walking
• Cycling 
• School Travel Plans
• Local Area Accessibility and 
• Bus Stop Accessibility

Officers stated that the consultation process
started early this year so that residents, councillors
and local interest groups are fully engaged in the
process.  The submitted schemes need to be
approved by the Council’s executive before their
submission to TfL in June 2008.   

Officers agreed to feedback to the Dulwich
community council on the suggested transport
schemes.

For further information, please contact David
Moffat on 020 7525 2295 or email
david.moffat@southwark.gov.uk
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Your next Dulwich Community Council meeting is on 
Monday January 28 2008 from 7pm at Christ Church, 
263 Barry Road, SE22 

The next meeting will be discussing the supplementary planning documents for affordable
housing and residential design standards.  Details of how to apply for this year’s Cleaner
Greener Safer funding and to discuss the proposed works to the Red Post Hill railway bridge. 

Everyone is welcome. 

TAKEnote

Police safer
neighbourhood
teams – updates
Staff changes:

Chief Superintendent David Chinchin has 
been appointed the co-ordinator of a task 
force of 5 police forces of neighbouring
boroughs called Operation Alliance.  The 
project has been introduced to deal with 
gang based serious violence.

Superintendent Victor Olisa now heads the
Safer Southwark Partnership.

Sgt Colin Edge, safer neighbourhood team
Sergeant for College ward confirmed that this
would be his last DCC meeting.  His new
position is with Bexley Met Police.  

Members thanked Sgt Edge for his 18 year
service to the borough and congratulated him
on his promotion.  

Sgt Richard Warren from Lewisham Met Police 
is to replace Sgt Edge.

Ward priorities for College, Village and 
East Dulwich please look at the ‘Take Note’
minutes agreement form available at
www.southwark.gov.uk/communitycouncil 
and click on Dulwich then the agendas and
minutes link.

College ward residents can contact College
safer neighbourhood team on 020 8721 2442 
or email College.snt@met.police.uk 

East Dulwich ward residents can contact 
East Dulwich safer neighbourhood team 
on 020 8721 2447 or email
EastDulwich.snt@met.police.uk 

Village ward residents can contact Village 
safer neighbourhood team on 020 8721 2446 
or email Village.snt@met.police.uk 

Supplementary planning
documents (SPD) consultation
on draft residential design
standards 
Simon Bevan from the planning policy team was present to talk about the
consultation process for the SPD draft residential design standards.  He said
the Council are consulting on a number of supplementary planning
documents at the moment which are taken into account when deciding on
planning applications. These documents give further guidance on the detail
of the Council’s development plan which consists of the Southwark Plan and
the London Plan.

The draft residential design standards SPD sets out what standard of design
is expected from residential development.  

This includes some of the following:
• Floor space for minimum size houses 
• Quality of storage space, size of gardens or roof terrace etc.
• New homes built being brought up to the expected standard

Formal consultation deadline on this draft SPD has been extended until the
end of January 2008.  Officers agreed to keep people updated on the
progress of the SPD.

You can also view the SPD documents at Chiltern House, the town hall,
libraries, area housing offices and one stop shops.  Southwark residents and
community groups can request a copy free of charge from the planning
policy team.  

For information, please contact the planning policy team on 020 7525 5471
email planningpolicy@southwark.gov.uk

Visit: http://www.southwark.gov.uk/YourServices/
planningandbuildingcontrol/planningpolicy  


